



Wildwood Yacht Club est. 1953

# THE BREEZE

Monthly Publication for Wildwood Yacht Club

Breeze Editor: Jane Bacha - jbacha@doner.com

### Commodore

Scott Mannion

It's hard to believe that the Wake is coming up on October 12th and the Club will be closed in two short weeks. Come on down to say goodbye to another great summer.

For those of you that missed our "Whale of a Good Time" party, you missed your opportunity to harpoon a whale right in the middle of our own harbor. Greg Miller, Schooner Commander, his brother Captain Ken and his wife Erin came down to participate in this event. Due to inclement weather, the Kayak race could not take place, but that did not stop anyone from having fun.

As mentioned in the August Breeze, additional revenue of \$100.00 per member is needed to cover the cost of maintaining and operating the Club. Therefore, at our last meeting the trustees unanimously voted increase dock fees by \$60.00 and membership dues by \$40.00, which will be reflected on your next bill sent out in December. The trustees also voted in a provision allowing the increase of dues based on the increased cost of running the Club at 3% to 5% starting in 2015.

This month's meeting on October 8th will be the last one at the Club. Starting in November they will again be held at the Paradise Island Saloon on Babbitt. Hope to see everyone at the Wake.

## Rear Commodore Iacob Bulk

According to the calendar summer is officially over, which means the clubhouse will soon be shut down for the season. But before we do that there will be one more party to celebrate this past year.

The Wake will be Friday, October 12<sup>th</sup> at the Club. We'll be providing food (pizza & subs) and drinks (got to empty the kegs and get rid of the open bottles somehow). Please feel free to bring a side dish if you'd like.

If you plan on attending the party please e-mail <a href="mailto:jacobwwyc@yahoo.com">jacobwwyc@yahoo.com</a> - and let me know.

## **Financial Secretary** P/C Greg Sattler

Nothing to report for this month. Just a friendly reminder that the bills for membership dues will again be sent out at the end of December. As noted in Scott's article they will increase by \$40. They are due no later than January 31, 2013.

Also dock bills will be sent out the first week of March and will be due no later than April 8, 2013. Again, as noted, they will increase by \$60. Hope this reminder helps everyone budget for the bills coming due next year.

### Housekeeping

#### **Dismantling of the Tent**

This Saturday, 10/6 at 10:00 AM weather permitting.

We need between 8-10 guys to take the tent down. Call the club house Saturday morning if the weather is iffy – 216-531-9052.

#### **Closing Day**

Closing day is scheduled for Saturday, October 13<sup>th</sup>. This means the water will be shut off at that time.

If you have any personal belongings or food in the freezer or refrigerator please be sure to take it with you by Friday, 10/12. Items left will be tossed on closing day.

# Upcoming Dates to Remember

Monthly Meeting Wildwood Yacht Club Monday, 10/8, 7:00PM

WWYC Wake
Friday, 10/12
6:30 PM
Bring a Side Dish to Share







